
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

News Release 
04/07/2014 

 

 

Sheriff Lavender reports that his office was dispatched to 24 Dunn Road in 

reference to a Burglary on 04/06/2014 at approximately 1:30 p.m. 

 

 Deputies arrived on the scene and verified that the residence had been broken into. 

Ross County Sheriff’s Office Detectives were called to the scene and began their 

investigation. During the investigation the Sheriff’s Office received a call from an 

anonymous caller that there were juveniles in the 800 block of Hartwood Road in a 

stolen Jeep. The caller was able to give information that confirmed the Jeep had 

been stolen from Dunn Road.  

 

Detectives went to the Hartwood Road residence and located the Jeep. Detectives 

also recovered numerous other items that had been stolen from Dunn Road. The 

two juvenile suspects were located walking along Hartwood Road. Detectives 

interviewed the suspects and were able to identify another male juvenile suspect 

during the interview.  

 

All three of the juveniles were arrested and transported to the Juvenile Detention 

Center pending arraignment in Juvenile Court.  

 

The investigation into this incident is ongoing.  

 

Sheriff Lavender would like to thank the concerned citizen that made the quick 

arrests in this incident possible.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


